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to your new monthly newsletter, keeping you informed of what is going on
at the club, helping you get the most out of your membership.

If you have any ideas, or would like to join the committee, please email us:
cherryburtontennisclub@hotmail.co.uk.

I’m sure you have all noticed by now, we have floodlights! 

This has been a long project, but one which really pushes the club forward;
now able to offer year-round play. 

A massive thanks to everyone who has helped along the way, and especially
to those who have attended events to raise funds for the lights.

We now hope that they will see plenty of use.

To book the lights, simply book a court as usual through the club website. If
lights are required for the time you book, you will pay for the lights then
(£2.10 / 30 minutes), and they will automatically come on 5 minutes before
your booking time. 

The floodlight cost covers the electricity plus the ongoing maintenance
costs of the lights. 
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https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/cherryburtontennisclub



Winter Series

Our new Winter Series competition is here!

Earn points each month when you take part in a competition,
and see if you can end the winter as champion! 

Upcoming dates are:

Wednesday 8th November; 6.30 - 8.30pm: Ladies event
Thursday 9th November; 6.30 - 8.30pm: Men's event
Saturday 25th November; 2.30 - 4.30pm: Mixed event

Enter online here.

Singles Ladder

If you would like to play more singles matches against other
members, then our singles ladder is for you!

You will be placed in the ladder alongside similar standard
players who you can challenge to matches. Arrange the
matches as and when suits you and your opponent. 

Email pete@pbtenniscoaching.com to enter. 

Social Tennis:

Running Tuesdays at 6.30pm. 

Email us to be added to the social tennis WhatsApp group. 

Presentation Night

Date: Saturday 18 November
Time: 6pm – 8.30pm
Venue: Bishop Burton Village Hall

Join us to celebrate our 2023 club champions. 

On the night, the winners, and runners up from our club
championships will receive their trophies, and there will be a
short fun quiz to get involved with.

We will also be running a raffle and a cash bar. Money raised
from these will go towards facility improvement at the club. 

Entry to the event is free, so please do come along and bring
family and friends to enjoy a fun evening. 

Please let us know you are coming, either by emailing us with
how many are in your party.

Please note: There is no food at this event. 

PB Tennis run our coaching programme and have lots of sessions
running throughout each week for all ages and standards. 

If you would like to get involved, please email us. Or you can view
the coaching website here: https://www.pbtenniscoaching.com.
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EVENTS

AGM

Date: Monday 29 January
Time: 7.30pm
Venue: Cherry Burton Pub (Bay Horse)

Advanced notice to keep this date free. Further
details to follow in next months newsletter. 

GET PLAYING

Junior Competition: 

Our next LTA Grade 5 junior competition is
running Saturday 11th November at 2pm. 

Come down if you’re free to watch some of our
talented players as well as players from the
county. 

We are pleased to offer a restringing service at
the club. 

If you need your racket stringing please get in
touch with coaches Pete & Pippa.

COACHING STRINGING

https://www.pbtenniscoaching.com/pbstore#tmup=/p/3422791-pb-tennis/store/35305/

